MEMORANDUM

Date: May 9, 2022

To: The Honorable Chair and Members From: Jan LGSW

Pima County Board of Supervisors County Administrator

Re: Board of Supervisors Meeting on May 3, 2022 - Consent Agenda Item Number 1
(Summer Youth Short-Term Work Experience and Basic Education)

At the above referenced Board Meeting, Supervisor Scott requested clarification regarding
the contract with community agencies for the provision of the Summer Youth Employment
Program short-term work experiences for low-income and at-risk youth. Attached please
find a detailed memorandum from Community & Workforce Director Daniel Sullivan that
addresses the questions that emerged from your discussion and includes the most recent
reports provided by the vendors during the last contract cycle. (Attachment)

In brief, every five (5) years Pima County initiates a competitive procurement process to
identify vendors for these services. Most recently, a Request for Proposals (RFP-CWD-YSY-
2022-02) was issued on February 18, 2022. In total, we received six (6) responsive
proposals from which five (5) vendors were identified.

Vendors utilize a common application process for youth applicants who are then matched
based on specific program offerings. Vendors perform a work readiness and skill assessment
at entry and completion. The contracts provide for the staffing and resourcing of enrolled
youth. Beyond the short-term work experience, vendors also provide soft skills instruction
that prepare youth for entry into the workforce. Youth enrolled in summer work experience
receive $15.75 per hour for 120 work hours. Those in enrolled in the basic education
program receive a stipend of $8.00 per hour for 120 hours. Enrolled youth may also be
eligible for high school credit depending on school district.

In 2019 this program received 2,237 complete and eligible applications and served 1,116
youth. The pandemic caused an interruption in the Summer Youth Employment Program in
2020 and scaled down offerings in 2021 and impacted applications in 2022. To date
Community & Workforce Development has received 1,252 applications for 683 training
slots.

Attachment

c: Francisco Garcia, MD, MPH, Deputy County Administrator for Health and Community
Services & Chief Medical Officer
Carmine DeBonis, Jr., Deputy County Administrator for Public Works
Daniel Sullivan, Director, Community & Workforce Development


https://webcms.pima.gov/UserFiles/Servers/Server_6/File/2022/RFP-Solicitation-CWD_YSY_2021_22_02.pdf
https://webcms.pima.gov/UserFiles/Servers/Server_6/File/2022/RFP-Solicitation-CWD_YSY_2021_22_02.pdf



















26 July 2019
DOT youth summer report 2019

¢ The Pima county Department of Transportation’s youth summer program’s first
session started on the 3rd of June with 35 students assigned and ended on June
28th. Our second session had 37 students assigned and began on the 1st of July
and ended on the 26" of July. They were placed into crews of ten with one youth
crew leader in charge of each van.

¢ There were no terminations during our two summer sessions, all students
completed both sessions, aside from a couple of absences we did not have to take
any disciplinary action all summer. We did transfer one student to one stop
putting her in a better situation. There were no First Aid or near miss report forms
completed for minor incidents, we did have one vehicle incident with one of our
van’s scratching another vehicle with very little damage to our van. Also that
same van had a window broken as well the next day while working in a wash.
Aside from a couple of scratches and bug bites we had a great summer safety
wise.

e We had a total of four crews, three of the crews worked for Transportation and
one crew was assigned to Flood control. The three transportation crew’s worked
all over the county, picking up trash from the base of Mt Lemmon, to Madera
Canyon and San Joaquin Road to Houghton road. They worked many special
request from district supervisors around the city. They were also assigned special
projects on Mt. Lemmon cleaning gutters and sweeping roads to ensure cyclist
safety. Our flood control worked at various sites as well and spent time working at
the flea market and the Santa Cruz River, and many washes throughout the
county. Our flood control crew filled two bends with trash and went through 2
boxes of trash bags each containing 125 bags. Our other crews also went through
4 bags as well for a total close to 750 bags of trash.












































































































